Manitowoe Crime Prevention Committee Meeting Minutes FEBRUARY 03, 2011

Present: Carol Behringer, Pamela Campbell, Collin Chase, Sgt. Bruce Jacobs, June
Kramer, Ralph Kramer, Rick La d w ig, Rita Muench, Charles Rasmussen, Lynn
Scheinoha, Cooper Schmidt, Wendy Smith, Dick Weber, Vicki Wetenkamp.

Vice -Chairperson Ralph Kramer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p. m.

Rasmussen made motion to accept Dec. Minutes. Muench seconded. Motion carried.
(No Crime Prevention Committeec Meeting held in January, therefore, no minutes.)

Muench made motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Scheinoha seconded. Motion
carried.

There was no public input. Sgt. Jacobs explained that there will be another “Mock
Robbery” Presentation to be given to employees at Associated Bank in the Spring. It may
contain a quick change operation, along with a “mock robbery.” As done in the past,
information packets will be distributed, observations made, and re-calls to note accaracy
will be discussed. Jacobs plans to schedule an event every three months, with next
location possibly being Bank First National.

Sgt. Jacobs also planned to have Public Service Announcements on Anti-Bullying broadeast
over WOMT Radio and published in Herald Times Reporter, per CPC recommendation
during October 2010 meeting. He said that he has been too busy with DARE, TRIAD,
Meetings, Presentations, and his new business venture, and hopes to do PSA soon.

SRO Activities included Rick Ladwig from Washington Junior High School. He spoke
about incidents in school, such as, Bullying, Defiance, Disorderly Conduct, Loitering,
Smoking, Theft, Truancy, and Vandalism. He stated that the majority of the stadents are
orderly and well -behaved, however, some students become repeat violators of school rules
and policies.

Sgt. Jacobs asked how to boost up attendance at meetings. Campbell indicated that
involvement and participation are reasons that she joined the committee. Weber stated
that sometimes people are too busy to get involved. J. Kramer agreed with Campbell, that
a committee can only be as strong, as the participation of its members.

Sgt. Jacobs announced that Jim Behnke, Manitowoe Trophy, has been chosen as Citizen of
the Year, Robert Block, Manitowoc City Police, has been chosen as Officer of the Year, and
KOHLS has been chosen as Crime Prevention Business of the Year. Presentation of
Award for KOHLS is scheduled for April 2011.

Please plan to attend Thursday, March 03, 2011 CPC meeting for ELECTION OF
OFFICERS AND CPC IDENTIFICATION BADGE PHOTOS to be taken.

Seeing no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
June Kramer, Secretary




